
 

1 

January 30, 2024 

 

Mr. Roger Snyder 
Site Office Manager 
Fermi Site Office 
U.S. Department of Energy 
P. O. Box 2000 
M/S 118 
Batavia, Illinois 60510-5011 
U.S.A 
 
 

Subject: Fermi National Accelerator Laboratory Nuclear Materials Non-Routine (Special) Physical 
Inventory Notification 

Dear Mr. Snyder, 

Due to a change in a Material Balance Area (MBA) Custodian, Fermi National Accelerator Laboratory 
completed a non-routine (special) nuclear material physical inventory on January 26, 2024. Depleted 
uranium contained in a hadron calorimeter located at NM4 enclosure was verified.  

If you have questions, please contact Kathy Graden of the ES&H Division at (630) 840-4939.   

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joe Rogers 
Senior Director (Interim) / Alternate Facility Security Officer 
Security and Emergency Management Division 
 
cc:  W.  Begner 
 D.   Chovancek 
 M.  Clay 
 K.   Graden 
 J. Ellsworth 
 L.   Merminga 
 M.  Quinn 
 J.    Sawyer 
 M.  Schoell 
 J.    Scott 
 J.    Waggoner (joseph.waggoner@science.doe.gov) 
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